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       Parkhill Junior School 

June 2023 

                                                        Newsletter 10 
  

 

Article 12: Every child has the right to have say, in all matters affecting them. 

French Phrase:  Je suis fatigue(e) – I am tired. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Thank you for all your support this month, during the many events that took place and were 

almost non stop! We had Arts Week, My Money Week and also Healthy Eating and Active 

Week. Please see the year group pages below, to enjoy further details of each event.  

 

Excitement is growing, as the children look forward to meeting their new teacher for the first 

of two transition sessions on Monday 3rd July. Equally, we look forward to welcoming our 

‘new’ Year 3 children to Parkhill Junior School when they join us for our transition sessions.  

 

With the summer holidays on the horizon, we still have much to do! Please grab a moment to 

read the Calendar of Learning and Celebration. Reminders are also sent out for all events, via 

GroupCall.  

 

 

Enjoy Learning!  

 

 

 

Mrs D. Hughes-Mulhall 

Headteacher 

 

 

Safeguarding 
If you have any concerns about a child’s safety or wellbeing, please act on it. School is here to help 

and support. We all share the responsibility of safeguarding children. 

 
Safeguarding Lead Mrs D. Hughes-Mulhall 

Headteacher 

Safeguarding Deputy Ms G. Uppal 

Deputy Headteacher 

Safeguarding Deputy Mrs N. Tanner 

Deputy Headteacher/SENCO 

Safeguarding Officer Ms N. Reeves 

School Business Lead  

Safeguarding Officer 

 

Ms N. Sprenger 

Learning Community Lead 
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Fundraising 

 

Enterprise Day and Number Day during My Money Week raised a combined total of £679.39! 

The money will be divided between Barnardo’s and the school fund. Classes competed against 

each other to sell the most hand-made products and make the most money. The winning class 

was 4DO. Congratulations to 4DO and well done, to everyone! 

 

 

 

A huge well done goes to Amara in 6C who, with her father, raised a 

whopping £1,640 for the blood cancer charity, DKMS. A magnificent 

and selfless achievement. We are very proud of you, Amara. 

 

 

 

 

Birthday and all other Celebrations 

We all love birthdays and want to share the joy of this special day with friends, 

at school! Should you wish your child to give a gift to their class, please ensure 

that it is not any type of food.  

 

 

 

 

We have many children with severe nut allergies. Please ensure 

that any snacks and packed lunches do not contain nuts or nut 

products. (Always check the label) 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality   

With your support, we work hard to ensure that our young learners hold high, the value and 

importance of both. Core values instilled at this stage of their education, remain with them as they 

grow into citizens of the world and of the future.   

 

‘A day away from Parkhill, is a day lost.’ 

Miss education… and you miss out!  

This month’s attendance champions are: 3A and 5H 

Well done!  

 

‘A minute late for Parkhill, is a minute wasted!’ 

Every second counts!  

                   This month’s punctuality champions are: 4A and 6S 

                                                 Well done! 
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Absences before or after a school holiday 

If your child is absent before or after a school holiday, you must provide evidence explaining the 

absence. This may be medical evidence if your child is unwell or evidence of flight delays or 

circumstances beyond your control. Without this evidence, you risk being issued with a penalty 

notice. 

 

Health and Safety  

We encourage all our children to walk, scoot or cycle to school. Minimising the volume of traffic 

around the school is our ongoing challenge. We need your continued support with this. Please do not 

park on the yellow zig zag lines or across the driveways of local residents. 

 

At the top of our list of priorities, is the safety of our children. 

 

Pollution outside the school is increased by the number of vehicles bringing children to school. We 

receive daily notices, on behalf of the Mayor of London, reporting pollution levels in the area. This 

is a serious problem. Equally, speeding cars have put children’s lives at risk too often. Thank you to 

all who do walk to school. You make a difference. 

 

 

Communication with our Learning Community 

It is crucial that we have your up-to-date contact details i.e. mobile number and email address. All 

letters and messages are sent via email. You risk missing important information if School has not 

been given accurate details. 

 

Appointments                                                                                                                      

It is timely to point out that dental appointments, optician appointments and GP appointments must 

be booked, outside school hours. Appointments booked during school time will be unauthorised. 

Hospital appointments, with supporting evidence, are routinely authorised. 

 

Thinking of Employing a Private Tutor?  
Please visit the website below for more information and guidance. 

 

https://www.redbridgescp.org.uk/parents-carers-and-the-public/private-tuition/ 

 

Online Safety 

On more than one occasion, it has come to our attention that, without their parents’ knowledge, 

children are using chatrooms social media platforms and other forums to communicate. We cannot 

emphasise enough, the danger of this or any unsupervised online activity. We send you a monthly 

online safety newsletter to advise you about the risks and dangers that our children face. Please 

ensure that you know what your child is doing at all times, when they are online.  

 

PLEASE GO TO OUR WEBSITE TO SEE THE SUPPORT MECHANISMS AVAILABLE 

TO YOU, FOR THE ONLINE SAFETY OF YOUR CHILD 

 
 
 

 

 

Our Website – www.parkhilljunior.com 

Important dates, information and so much more can be found on our website. Please 

pay regular visits. Updates are frequent and feature aspects of our school curriculum 

and daily school life. 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/g4r_CngMKtXxqAYu9y4fH?domain=redbridgescp.org.uk/
http://www.parkhilljunior.com/
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CALENDAR OF LEARNING AND CELEBRATION 

 (Additional dates are routinely added) 

3rd July 2023 

 

Years 2,3,4,5 Transition Session1 – children 

meet their new teacher1 

4th July 2023 6A and 6S Performance and  

Graduation to Parents/Carers 

                        2:00pm  

5th July 2023        6C and 6G Performance  and  

Graduation to Parents/Carers  

2:00pm 

7th July 2023 Culture Day (non-uniform day) 

Summer Fayre 

10th July 2023 Last Week of Clubs for Summer Term 

10th July  Year 3 parent afternoon and evening 

From 1:30pm 

11th July 2023 Years 2,3,4,5 Transition Session 2 – children 

meet their new teacher! 

11th July 2023 Beal Transition Day for Year 6 

11th July 2023 Year 4 parent afternoon and evening 

From 1:30pm 

12th July 2023 Year 5 parent afternoon and evening 

From 1:30pm 

13th July 2023 Year 6 parent afternoon and evening 

From 1:30pm 

14th July 2023 Summer Day – staying safe in the sun 

(Non-uniform day) 

21st July 2023 Last Day of Term 

Big Breakfast for Parents/Carers – 9:05am 

24th  July 2023 Summer Holiday Begins… 

… and not a day sooner! 

4th September 2023 Training Day 

School closed to children 

5th September 2023 Training Day 

School closed to children 

 6th September 2023 First Day Back to School for the academic 

year 2023-24 
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Are you caring for a child who is not yours? 
  
Private fostering is when someone who is not a close relative cares for another person’s child 

under the age of 16 (18 if disabled) for 28 days or more.  
  
A close relative is considered to be an aunt, uncle, grandparent, step parent or 
siblings. Friends of the family and other family members such as cousins or great 
aunts are not classed as close relatives for the purposes of Private Fostering, 
neither are families hosting overseas students who are being educated in the UK.  
  
You need to legally notify us of any private fostering arrangements in Redbridge to 
ensure the child is safe. 
  
Please contact Redbridge Children’s Services on 020 8708 3885 or by 
email CPAT.Referrals@redbridge.gov.uk 
For more information please visit our website: https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/private-
fostering 
 

  

 

 

 

  

mailto:CPAT.Referrals@redbridge.gov.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FCjOwCy91YsNLW2PHZFU2F%3Fdomain%3Dredbridge.gov.uk&data=05%7C01%7CDenise.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Cb8322830534341b85f2d08db64d74af8%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638214648049881075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BlpqMhLFmRPDlDYNweH2kjNQ1awmGfqd6skn85t1jmU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-eu.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FCjOwCy91YsNLW2PHZFU2F%3Fdomain%3Dredbridge.gov.uk&data=05%7C01%7CDenise.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Cb8322830534341b85f2d08db64d74af8%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638214648049881075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BlpqMhLFmRPDlDYNweH2kjNQ1awmGfqd6skn85t1jmU%3D&reserved=0

